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Subject: Misuse of the name "CHOPIN"- Project QLK1-CT2001-389

Dear Mr. Jorgensen,

Thank you for your letter of 16/01/04 in which you request information on the course of
actions taken by the Commission services to rectify the situation relative to the use of the
above project's acronym (ie.,"CHOPIN").

I am pleased to inform you that following discussions between my services and the
coordinator of this project, the consortium has agreed to withdraw the acronym in
question from all future public communication and dissemination activities. Hence, only
the full names, i.e., "European Childhood Obesity Project" and "Childhood Obesity -
programming by Infant Nutrition" will be used for this project. Accordingly, the
acronym "CHOPIN" has already been removed from the project's websites
(www.danoneinstitute.org/EUchildhoodobesity/index.php and www.metabolic-
programming.org), as you may wish to verify.

I hope that your concerns relative to the inappropriate use of the "CHOPIN" acronym
have been addressed to your satisfaction and that this solution is acceptable to you.

Yours sincerely,

Achilleas Mitsos

Professor Berthold Koletzko
Div. Metabolic Diseases and Nutritional Medicine
Dr. von Hauner Children's Hospital
Ludwig-Maximilians-University of Munich
Lindwurmstr. 4, D-80337 Muenchen

Commission europeenne, B-1049 Bruxelles/ Europese Commissie, B-1049 Brussel - Belgium. Telephone: (32-2) 299 1111.
Office: SOME 02-104. Telephone: direct line (32-2) 295.04.77. Fax: (32-2) 295.76.29.
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Mr. Jens A. JORGENSEN
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32 Rue Haute

B-1380 LASNE (Belgium)

Subject: Misuse of the name "Chopin"- Project QLK1-CT2001-389

Dear Mr. Jorgensen,

The President of the European Commission conveyed to me your letter of
16 November 2003, in which you express your concern about the inappropriate use of the
name of the composer Frederique Chopin by the partners of a research project co-funded
by the European Commission, and in particular by the Directorate General for Research
(DG RTD).

Indeed, under the 5th Framework Programme for Research and Technological
Development the project N°:QLKl-CT2001-389, entitled "Childhood Obesity: Early
Programming by Infant Nutrition?" uses the acronym: ChOPIN. This project deals with
the prevention of childhood obesity and adulthood diabetes by modifying protein intake
in infant feeding regimes.

Obviously, the acronym ChOPIN was derived from the first letters of words of the exact
project title, which happened to coincide with the name of the famous composer. Such
acronyms, derived in similar way by coordinators of funded projects are used frequently
for dissemination purposes in an effort to publicise the projects and their results.

I agree that the public use of the acronym (CHOPIN) for this project can be misleading,
especially in the absence of the exact title of the project. My services will discuss this
issue with the project coordinator and address your rightful concern in an effort to find a
suitable solution. We will keep you informed of the outcome of these_disettsst«ns.

Yours sincerely,

^^Achilleas Mitsos

Prof. Dr. Berthold Koletzko, coordinator QLK1-CT2001-389,
University of Munich, Div. Metabolic Disorders and Nutrition,
Lindwurmstrasse 4, 80337 Munhen, Germany.
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